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From the Desk of the National President 

Auxiliary Members, 
May is upon us.  Where has the time gone? Members have 
been traveling to the Mid-Year Meetings/Conventions and 
most have been filled with discussions and training.  It is now 
time that elections are taking place and remember you do not 
have to wait to send in the Officer Report until installation of 
officers.  Please send them to the appropriate people as soon 
as possible. 
 

West Coast Regional Mid-Year Convention was well attended 
and our thanks to all the PNP’s who came from far and near 
to attend the annual Mid-Year convention. Thank you to all who supported 
the National President’s project during the convention has the NP had 
several games that netted support for the project. A special thanks to Amy 
Courneya who won the annual LA FRA 50-50 drawing and donated half the 
winnings to the National President’s project.  
 

It was such an honor again to attend the annual Pilgrimage and this year we 
did something a little different. I asked that Karen Snee, PNVP accompany 
me to place the Wreath at the Tomb of the Unknowns. The Auxiliary is truly 
blessed that Karen could attend the events. We gathered and gave thanks to 
all those brave service members who secured our freedom and continue to 
do the same now. Thank you to all who attended this event and special thank 
you to PNP Diane Hoover, Pilgrimage Chairman and Melodie McKenna Co-
chair who made sure that all was in place for the President’s tea and how we 
traveled to Arlington Cemetery. Great time was shared by all in attendance. 
 

Interviews were held for the Membership Services Administrator by the 
National Board of Directors. Those board members that were not in 
attendance had their packets mailed to them for review.  It was a pleasure to 
be able to speak to the candidates and we had many who were highly 
qualified for the MSA position. It is not easy trying to fill these positions when 
our members are exceedingly eager to work on behalf of the Auxiliary.  
 

What is our mission in the Auxiliary when a person is in need? When you 
feel, you have no one to help you and you are member of this fine 
organization be assured that the members of this Auxiliary will be there for 
you if the need arises. We have had situations that required immediate 
attention and the Auxiliary members come to the aid and they responded 
with an out pouring of support. Remember that is what we do and we walk 
away feeling that we accomplished our goals and could assist when needed. 
 

It was a somber day for PNP Ginny Schmidt as many gathered for the services for 
PNP Ralph Schmidt at Arlington National Cemetery.  We all wish Ginny well and 
know that we have you in our thoughts and prayers. PNP Doreen Huylebroeck was 
the Arlington Lady for the service.  This year started out by many members losing 
their spouses and other family members. Our wish for all who have gone through 
this most difficult time know that we are here thinking about you and wishing the 
best for everyone.  One wish is that we all have time to reflect on the good that 
each person gave to us to remember and cherish. 
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I will be attending several Regional Conventions commencing in June and with the scheduling of many conventions 
at the same time I will do my best to attend as many as possible.  I appreciate all the newsletter that has event 
schedules, as it is most imperative that we keep our members apprised of the conventions.  National Convention 
schedules are on the LA FRA website. 
A special committee was selected at the National Convention in Jacksonville, FL and now that committee Chairman 
PNP Larry Boudreaux has selected a site for the 2018 National Convention – San Antonio, TX.  More information will 
be shared in the future by the committee.  
Our condolences to our members in the loss of their loved ones, may you find peace.  If you or a family member has 
been ill or lost a loved one, please accept our best wishes and condolences.  Celebrating a Birthday – Happy 
Birthday! Wedding Anniversary – Congratulations! To All “Best Wishes” for continued good health. 
 

I remain in,  
Loyalty, Protection, and Service, 
Helen A Courneya, National President. 

 
Travel Schedule: May 29, 2017 Memorial Day Services – Reno NV 

 

      In Loving Memory 
We pay tribute to our departed members 

Verena J Holdforth 
Unit 67 

Sharon J Holmas 
Unit 99 

Betty J DeSensi 
Unit 182 

Leah R Penberthy 
MAL 

Georgette Chivington 

Unit 22 
Suzanne VanBeck 
Unit 126 

Diana Elswick 
Unit 163 

Barbara Ann Bush 
Unit 175 

Helen A Kidder 
Unit 49 

Shirley A Boucher 
Unit 137  

Emogene Goodrich 
Unit 261 

Esther J Brodoski 
Unit 274 

Barbara Hollenberger 

Unit 274 
   

 

 
From the desk of the Northwest Regional President 
Aloha from Hawaii!!  This article marks my 6-month mark as Regional President for the Northwest 
Region.  As Regional President, I have added Skype meetings with the Units in order to cut down 
on the expenses of my office.  Unfortunately, these have not always worked for us.  We are 
working on it.  I applaud the Units that are attempting this new technology for meetings.   
We are at a place and time that the LAFRA is losing members at an astonishing rate.  Why would 
that be?  We need to recruit, recruit and recruit!!!  We have the ability to recruit up to 16 new 
members to the LAFRA when ONE shipmate joins a Branch.  While all of us know that being an 
Officer or Director for a Unit requires time, we have to be dedicated enough to make that time in 
order that the LAFRA continue into the future.   
It would be beneficial to all members of the LAFRA if they would send their ideas and suggestions 

to National and Regional Officers to see how we can make the LAFRA flourish.  The National President’s project is 
essential to assisting the LAFRA.  Please feel free to email me at reneeshaw1166@yahoo.com with any ideas or 
suggestions that you have.   
If you are attending the Northwest Regional Convention, please let me know.  We currently need volunteers for 
certain positions and I would like to get those filled as soon as possible.   
Thank you for your continued support of the LAFRA!!! 
Yours in Loyalty, Protection & Service, 
Renee Shaw, RPNW 

 
 
 
In the United States, Flag Day is celebrated on June 14. It commemorates the adoption of 
the flag of the United States, which happened on June 14, 1777, by resolution of the Second 
Continental Congress. 
 

“The American flag is the most recognized symbol of freedom and democracy in the world”.  

Virginia Foxx 
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“Due to the generosity of our members, all things are possible” 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ME
MBERSHIP STATISTICS 

 

1-Jul REI NEW TI TO RES NONPMT DEC INELG OTHER ACTIVE 

6621 231 654 236 235 17 960 139 6 9 6385 
 

 
From PNP Dot Maurath, some Auxiliary history: 

The picture:  I think this was the last time the Post Board meeting was held on Saturday morning (I 
think it was still morning)   
The President, Carolyn Combs, had brought the gavel down on the Convention.  It was announced 
that the Incoming Officers would be sworn in as soon as they could change into their white 
“dresses” and the Post Board would start as soon as the Installation was finished.  We settled into 
our places at the table, accomplished the business of the Post Board meeting with Ruth Eblen the 
new National President. When finished with the business, she rapped the gavel and declared the 

Post Board Meeting adjourned and we “the new Officers” went on with the day. 
We changed once again into the more formal dress for the picture session and then went to the “formal” installation along 
with the FRA incoming Officers that evening.  This took place in 1994 and it was in Virginia Beach VA.  (MY year as RPWC) 
I am the person in the white hat, the 7

th
 person, in the row nearest the camera.  It looks like I have my right hand on my hat 

but it is just beside my head.  That is when I retired the white hat and took on the Gray hat for the nest 4 years.   
 

As for the white hat:  Most of the white hats that members wore – even the National Officers – they were purchased from 
Navy Stores and were what the WAVES wore.  The WAVES in those days had to join the Ladies Auxiliary of the Fleet 
Reserve Assn. as the FRA was only for male service men!  So their hats were the Auxiliary uniform.   I still have mine 
though it is retired.   

 
National Executive Secretary Message 
Unit President and Unit Secretary, just a reminder that the “Unit Officer’s List” must be sent in IMMEDIATELY after 
elections.  DO NOT wait until after the Installation.  1. NES uses this information to get the President/Secretary Roster out in 
a timely manner. 2. NT needs to know what Units to send the Unit PCT money to. (Note: Unit PCT monies will be withheld if 
this information is not received by June 15) 3. MSA needs to know who to send the monthly reports to.  All of these things 
are to improve our chain of command and to get information to the right people on time.  Thanks; Doris NES. 

National President’s Project 

“Survival of the LA FRA” 

There is still so much work to do to keep the 
organization thriving and we must now do 
what is necessary to help ourselves. I have 
decided that the LA FRA should keep our 
programs such as the Scholarships, Welfare 
Fund, etc., and we need to be able to 
concentrate on funds for the future. Without 
knowing the outcome at convention, I chose 
the National President’s Project to be “Survival 
of the LA FRA.” We all know that some of these 
programs would have been depleted many 
years ago if we didn’t seek donations. This will 
be a project that will allow us to do what is 
needed to keep these programs alive. We do 
so much for the community that it is time that 
we look at the decline of membership revenue 
and ensure the success of these programs for 
our future . All donations will go to the 
National President’s Project and at the end of 
the year will be divided into the various 
programs.  

Donations 
 

NP Project: Unit 136, Unit 28 (Closed Unit), Unit 175, 
Unit 382, Unit 275, PNP Diane Hoover, NT Bea Parco, 
PNPs West Coast, Amy & Lee Courneya 
Pilgrimage: Unit 61, Unit 136, Unit 175, Unit 22, Unit 
269, Unit 382, Unit 54, Unit 230, Unit 202 
NP Scholarship: Unit 161 
 

Welfare/Rehab: 
 

LA FRA Scholarship Fund: 
 
 

RECRUIT 
Always carry an LA FRA Membership Application with 
you.  You will be prepared if you meet someone who is 
eligible to join the LA FRA.  You may order applications, 
at no cost, from the office of the NFS.   

RETAIN 
Keep in touch with all members and let them know the 
Unit is there to offer assistance if needed.  Let them 
know they are an important part of the Auxiliary, even if 
they are unable to attend the meetings. 
 



When was the first Father's Day celebrated? 
On June 19, 1910, a Father's Day celebration was held at the YMCA in Spokane, Washington by 
Sonora Smart Dodd. Her father, the civil war veteran William Jackson Smart, was a single parent 

who raised his six children there. 

 
85th LA FRA National Convention Information 

 
CONTACT US  

2017 NATIONAL CONVENTION COMMITTEE 
Branch 4/Unit 4 Website: www.frabranch4.org 

 

Chairman Arthur L. Caliguiran (202) 577-6490 artcaliguiran@comcast.net 
 

Co-Chairman Merlyn Eda (301) 910-2926 merlyneda@yahoo.com 
 

Vice Chairman Rey Regis (202) 299-4460 rbregis@yahoo.com 
 

Co-Vice Chairman Cristina B. Dixon (817) 239-6556 cristina.dixon@live.com 
 

Secretary Grace Villanueva (703) 209-3295 gcv0908@yahoo.com 
 

Treasurer Fred Ramirez (703) 842-4385 framirez419@gmail.com 
 

PRE-BOARD:  Tuesday, September 19, 2017 12-1 pm. 
 

POST-BOARD Sunday, September 24, 2017 8-10 am. 
 

Make your reservations early to ensure you have a room.  It is easier to cancel a reservation, then to try to find 
a room at the last minute. 

 
Professional Recorder Needed 

 

The Ladies Auxiliary of the Fleet Reserve Association is in need of a Professional Recorder, for National 
Convention, September 18-24th, 2017 in Hunt Valley MD. The Recorder must be able to transcribe the 
convention minutes with no omissions, deletions or alterations, except as directed by the delegates assembled 
at the convention. The minutes shall conform to Section 604(e) of the LAFRA C&BL’s. The recorder will attend 
all business sessions of the LAFRA Convention. Provide 1 double spaced transcript to the Jr. Past National 
President and once minutes are approved provide 2 final condensed copies to the Jr. Past National President, 
who will forward one copy to the National Executive Secretary for publishing. The recorder will receive a 
negotiated payment per page of transcription commensurate with experience. Transcriber must provide his/her 
own transcribing equipment. Travel to the convention and hotel expenses during the National Convention, 
September 18-24th 2017 in Hunt Valley, MD not to exceed per diem rates for Hunt Valley, MD as published by 
the GSA. Preference will be given to members of the Ladies Auxiliary of the Fleet Reserve Association, and 
those eligible for membership. Applicant needs to have the ability to listen, understand and simultaneously type 
accurately.  
Closing date: Open until filled. 

 
Resumes should be sent to:  
Christina Murray  
LAFRA National Financial Secretary  
512 Hyde Park Rd  
Norfolk VA 23503 

 
 

 
 

To be prepared for war is one of the most effectual means of preserving peace.  George Washington 
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Customs and Traditions – How do they Begin? 
Contributed by PNP Dot Maurath 

 
Have you ever questioned how the clapping of hands when a person is being escorted to the front of any meeting got 
started?  I was told that it had always been used.  Yet when I joined in 1958 this was not being used.  SOOOOO here is the 
answer.  This was printed in a Frame, from Branches 47, 62, 70, 80, and 313 in the Southwest Region, and written by Bob 
Nolan, NED Emeritus FRA.  This in answer to a question put to him in FL at the National Convention by one of the 
Shipmates. 
Quote 
“It is a custom that came into being less than 30 years ago.  It evolved from the FRA and LA FRA national officer elect joint 
installation ceremony.  The two groups did not always install at a joint installation, as they do now. 
The FRA/LA FRA joint installation ceremony began with Past National President William A Holdforth’s national convention 
in Memphis, TN in 1973.  (The LA FRA NP was Adaline E McDonough).  The practice of the audience applauding in 
cadence was originally a part of the Ladies’ installation ritual”. 
 

FRA’S FIRST FORMAL INSTALLATION 
The first formal installation of the FRA national officers-elect was conducted at the convention banquet of National President 
Robert L Bastian, in Detroit MI at the 1971 Convention.  In prior years, the installation of newly-elected officers was 
conducted on the convention floor after the national elections and just before the “Good of the Order” session.  In those 
years the LA FRA conducted their installation in a separate ceremony. 
As you may expect, the Ladies’ ceremony had more “pomp and circumstance” than the FRA’s installation.  An integral part 
of the Auxiliary’s ceremony was to parade their National President around the room, to the accompaniment of piano music 
before presenting her before the altar to take her oath of office.  During the “parade”, the audience clapped in rhythmic 
cadence to the piano music.  It was an impressive ritual. 
 

A FORMAL JOINT INSTALLATION 
It took almost fifty years to convince the FRA’s leadership to adopt a formal installation ceremony.  However, once they 
adopted the idea, it was not long before the Ladies petitioned the FRA’s leadership to merge the two separate formal 
ceremonies into one.  Experience taught us early that the joint installation ceremony should not be lengthy.  Consequently, 
for the sake of time, in merging the two ceremonies, some compromises had to be made.  The Ladies’ time-consuming 
“parading ritual” and the piano music was shortened, but the Ladies’ practice of clapping in cadence was retained.  
Naturally, in time, the audience also began to clap as the FRA officers-elect were presented at the altar.  Consistent 
practice makes for tradition and the “clapping in Cadence” soon became a FRA custom. 
with the FRA slowly shedding its chauvinistic image, the joint installation ceremony began to rival the FRA/LAFRA joint 
opening ceremonies and the convention banquet as the social highlight of the conventions.  The uniform of the day for 
participating male officers became formal dress.  Soon, Shipmates of the audience began to attend in formal dress!  In due 
time, the Shipmates began to wear their miniature military medals with the formal dress.  Everyone was so resplendent in 
their formal dress and pleased with the new-found dignity of the formal installation that no one seemed to notice that a 
custom of the Ladies Auxiliary had crept to the FRA national officers’ ceremony. 
 

WELCOMING GUESTS SPEAKERS 
The FRA and its Auxiliary now hold three joint activities during their annual national conventions: the joint opening 
ceremonies, the joint installation and the convention banquet.  The “clapping in cadence” to recognize officers-elect at the 
installation is step away from recognizing and welcoming an FRA Distinguished guest speaker by the same unique action.  
Slowly, but surely, the audience’s clapping in cadence, (as the convention Master-at-Arms escorts the guest from the rear of 
the convention hall to the podium) has become the FRA’s custom of saying “Welcome” to convention guest speakers. 

 
NEWS FROM THE UNITS 

LET US KNOW WHAT YOUR UNIT IS DOING 

Unit 161 MO-KAN , along with the Shipmates. is working with the Veteran’s Community Project in Kansas City MO.  They 
are building a “Tiny Home Community” (Veterans Village).  The Unit members are putting together Welcome Home Kits to 
be given to the VCP, for them to help furnish the Tiny Homes.  The homes are 240 sq. feet and have a kitchen, bathroom, 
and bed, desk, table and chairs, flat screen TV, a fully stocked refrigerator and all the items they need to live, dishes, linens 
etc…  The Unit is supplying a lot of those items.  They expect to start moving them in by August of this year.  
Unit 93 Tom Vallee works diligently with the local Veteran’s home.  They have completely re-organized the library there, 
they teach music lessons, entertain the Veterans, put together a movie library for the Veterans, and sometimes just spend 
time with the Veterans.  Some weeks they are there almost daily! 
I am sure the Units, nationwide, have many stories to share and we would love to share them with the rest of the Auxiliary.  
Please send me, and the National President, any information you would like to share. We will publish pictures if you send 
them, just be sure to tell us what the picture represents and who the people are in the picture.  DO NOT write on the picture; 
just add a note along with it.   
 

“Volunteering is the ultimate exercise in democracy. You vote in elections once a year, but when you 
volunteer, you vote every day about the kind of community you want to live in”. 
~Author Unknown 



 



 



 
 

 
 

 

            

 
 



 

 



 

 

 



 



TRIANGLE 
LADIES AUXILIARY OF THE FLEET RESERVE ASSOCIATION 
510 N Silver Street Apt 2 
Paola KS 66071 

 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

REPORT OF CHANGE OF ADDRESS FOR TRIANGLE 
 

Date:   
 

Name:  Member No:   
 

OLD ADDRESS 
 

Street:   

 
 

City, State, ZIP:   
 

NEW ADDRESS 
 

Street:   

 
 

City, State, ZIP:   
 

MAIL TO: DORIS FRI, NES, 510 N Silver St. Apt 2, Paola KS 66071 

ALSO REMEMBER TO NOTIFY THE MSA OF ANY CHANGE OF ADDRESS 

LAFRA, PO BOX 2086, SHINGLE SPRINGS, CA 95682-2086 


